
March 17, 2020 

    

COVID-19 and the State of the District - Update #2 
 

Dear PSD staff and families: 

In our commitment keeping everyone updated on what’s happening during school closures due to the 
coronavirus pandemic, please see our 2nd daily update.  

Personal Items Left at School 
Did your child leave something at school last week like a piece of clothing, notebook, or musical instrument? 

As each of our schools is a unique learning community, building staff are working on plans for allowing parents 
and students to safely retrieve their personal belongings left at school. An announcement will be made on 
Monday, March 23 about the date and time each school will be open for this purpose. 
 
Daycare 
Daycare for healthcare workers and first responders will be announced tomorrow, Wednesday March 18. 

SecURLy 
Peninsula School District has a technology system called SecURLy that gives notice when students search for or 
access information online that may be harmful to themselves or others.  For the past year and a half, these 
notices have gone to counselors and administrators to follow up on with students and parents or guardians. 

Due to the district closure until April 27, SecURLy email notifications to district staff will be halted as of today, 
March 17, 2020.  However, as a parent, you have the ability to monitor your child’s activity through the SecURLy 
mobile parent application. You can download the app from the Apple App store or the Google Play Store. You 



can also find more information on SecURLy.com. SecURLy.com is also the place to go for questions around this 
application as they do not provide us tools to assist parents. 

Advanced Placement 
The College Board AP Program is developing resources to help support student learning during extended school 
closures, as well as a solution that would allow students to test at home, depending on the situation in 
May.  More information will be available on the College Board website by Friday March 20, 2020: 
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/about-ap/news-changes/coronavirus-update 

PSD Grab and Go Meal Service 
s a reminder, free lunches for all children 18 and under can be submitted online by clicking HERE. More info can 
be found here: https://www.psd401.net/departments/nutrition-services. 

Coming up soon 
Other items we are working diligently on include: 

• Resources for families to keep kids learning during the school closure; and 
• Elementary and middle school report cards. 

Thank you for your patience while we continue to work through the many issues related to school closure. Please 
stay tuned! 
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